


CAMPING
When you consider that camping is an attractive recreational activity, it is not surprising that people 
might choose this option when finding themselves homeless. 

One obvious way to introduce helpful structure to the situation is to build a campground with sufficient 
amenities to act as an enticement to use that location.  To be helpful, this must be different from 
a typical tent city. It is very unlikely that a one size fits all policy would maximize the benefits and 
minimize the risks so it may be wise to tailor the approach to those with common needs.

I understand that there are working people who sleep in tents at night, pack them into their vehicles 
in the morning, drive to work, and in the evening set them set their tents up again. There are more 
options to accommodate these individuals because facilities could be established in less transit 
accessible locations, with fewer supports and potentially a nominal fee for some cost recovery. 
Helping to stabilize this demographic would provide instantaneous improvements to the shortage of 
workers and assist with our strategic goal of GROWING our Economy.

I realize that there is no broad and quick fix to our homelessness challenge but the following motions 
may result in concrete improvements and valuable learnings.  

a) That staff BE DIRECTED to conduct a pilot of temporary mobile shelters for at-risk  individuals 
experiencing homelessness as for the purpose of discovering effective strategies that could be 
implemented further here and in any municipality.

b) That staff BE DIRECTED to conduct the pilot of a campground with amenities for working 
individuals living out of their cars for the purpose of discovering effective strategies that could be 
implemented further here and in any municipality.

c) That staff BE DIRECTED to create a document with permissive guidance and expectations for 
those assisting with sheltering efforts. 

Sincerely,

Michael van Holst
Ward 1 Councillor


